
MODIFICATION #1 
OF 

CONTRACT NO. PO380615 

The Modification of Contract No. PO380615 made and entered into on April 3, 2023 by 
and between the City of Columbus, acting through its Board of Health (hereinafter referred to as 
the BOARD) and Equitas Health, (hereinafter referred to as the CONTRACTOR), is made and 
entered into on August 30, 2023 pursuant to Ordinance No. 2511-2023 authorized by Columbus 
City Council 16, 2023. 

WITNESSETH: 

WHEREAS, the BOARD has a need to revise by extending the contract term, increasing 
the maximum obligation and revising the Pricing and Scope of Services, for Harm Reduction 
Services; and 

NOW, THEREFORE, the parties to this Agreement hereto mutually agree that ARTICLE 
III. Pricing and Scope of Services is hereby amended as follows:

ARTICLE III. Pricing and Scope of Services 

*See Attached Revised Scope of Services

All other provisions of Contract No. PO380615 between the parties remain in effect except as 
necessarily modified by this Contract. 

CONTRACTOR THE COLUMBUS BOARD OF HEALTH 

By:  By:  
Date Mysheika W. Roberts, M.D., M.P.H.     Date 

Health Commissioner 

By: 
 Board of Health 

Federal I.D. No.  ______________ 

DUNS#:_____________________________ 

9/19/2023

608584165

31-112678



 
 

REVISED SCOPE OF SERVICES 
 

ADDENDUM TO 2023 SCOPE OF SERVICES AND PRICING 
 

Equitas Safe Point Safe Syringe Program and  
Columbus Public Health Department 

 
In Exhibit A, Scope of Services, Contractor agrees to the following: 
1. Provide outreach, education and harm reduction services to people who inject drugs (PWID). 
Harm reduction services shall be offered at 1267 West Broad St., Columbus, Ohio 43222, and/or 
from the Mobile Unit at physical locations of partner agencies. Outreach, education and harm 
reduction services shall not be provided from the Mobile Unit at physical locations of partner 
agencies unless and until the Contractor 1) provides CPH with an executed MOU with the 
partner agency stating permission of the partner agency for Contractor to host Safe Point services 
at their location, 2) provides CPH with the specific address and days/hours the Safe Point 
program will operate at the partner agency location, and 3) provides CPH with a letter of support 
from the Area Commission in which the partner agency is located. A client receiving services 
from multiple locations shall not affect the requirements in sections L and M of the Scope of 
Services as related to identifying unique and returning clients and provisions of the syringe and 
service allotment schedule.  
 
All other provisions of the original contract shall remain in place for the duration of the contract 
term. 
 


